
Hello everyone!

This week has been a buzz of the launch of our very own rock bands,
joyful singing around school for our 'Wriggly Nativity' as well as myself
having the pleasure of visiting lessons to see how well the children are
progressing in their writing. Next week officially sees the start of
CHRISTMAS at Leavening and we delighted with the amount of festive
fun we have planned for our children (please read on in the newsletter)

In order to keep things as calm and routinely as we can over the next
few weeks, we are keen that our morning routines are still well
established as this certainly ensures our children start the school day in
a focussed, calm and positive way. Can we remind parents and family
members who drop off that the children should be left at the school
door when their class teacher has collected them and adults should not
come into school with them. This ensures that there is consistency and
calm for all children. Often the presence of unfamiliar adults in the
corridor at the start of the day can disrupt and deregulate some of our
children. Please be supportive of this. 
If your child is having a particular issue then please come to the office
door where Ms Kemp or a member of staff can assist you. Thank you.

I hope you have a lovely weekend
My best wishes.

Sian Mitchell
Headteacher

School Attendance
18 November 2024 - 22 November 2024

Our school weekly attendance was: 85.3% 
This was below the primary national average of 93.9%

Attendance this week so far: 90.3% | Attendance this term so far: 90.8% 

NEWSLETTER
T h u r s d a y  2 8 t h  N o v e m b e r  2 0 2 4

A u t u m n  2  T e r mTogether We Can

TERM DATES

DECEMBER
Weds 4th

Yr5/6 Dodgeball Tournament
Thurs 5th

Christmas Craft afternoon
(Parents/carers welcome*)

Christmas dress up day
in exchange for a tombola prize

Pop-up Library- book collection only
Fri 6th

Oak Trees carol singing in village
FOLS Christmas Fair after school

Sat 7th
FOLS Christmas bag-packing event

Tues 10th*amended date
Dress rehearsal for school show

 Fri 13th
Christmas Production 9.30am & 2pm

Tues 17th 
Christmas Movie Afternoon 3.15-5pm.

See FOLS page for more info
Weds 18th

Pantomime trip 
(Conkers & Oak Trees only)

Thurs 19th 
Christmas lunch & parties

End of term
Fri 20th

Training day

JANUARY
Mon 6th

Training day
Tues 7th

Start of term
Mon 13th-Fri 24th

Careers/Aspire Fortnight
Weds 15th

Yr3/4 Dodgeball Tournament
Thurs 16th

Popup library in school

*School need to know if you wish to
attend this event, so we know in
advance for safeguarding and

planning purposes. 
Please use the following form:

https://forms.gle/w4Jf1PL4EZznE
ukE8

Children In Need
Thanks to everyone for their support.

We raised £66.55 - a great result!🙂

https://forms.gle/w4Jf1PL4EZznEukE8
https://forms.gle/w4Jf1PL4EZznEukE8


Christmas jumper jumble
In preparation for our Christmas Jumper day on Thursday 5th December, The Young Leadership

Team would like to invite you to take part in our Christmas jumper jumble!
We are asking for donations of any pre-loved Christmas jumpers or festive clothing which can

then be re-homed at our jumper jumble.
Simply bring in your donations to the school office by Friday 29th November and then come along

at 3:15pm and grab yourself a new pre-loved festive item!

We will also be running a fantastic second-hand book stall, full of some amazing fiction and non-
fiction titles. All books priced at 20p each. 

Thank you for your continued support,
The Young Leadership Team.

Advent Calendars
We would like to say a big thank you to Rob Allenby and Sophie Wood, parents of Everlie for gifting

each child a Cadburys advent calendar. This is such a generous thought and testament to our
community spirit at Leavening. We hope the children enjoy them.

Our Safeguarding Team at Leavening CP School: 
Our Designated Safeguarding Lead is: Mrs Mitchell 

Our Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead is: Mrs Bennett | Our Safeguarding Governor is: Mrs Isaacs

Place 2 Be
At Leavening, we work with the children's counselling

and emotional health and well being service, 
Place 2 Be.

Please take a look:
https://parentingsmart.place2be.org.uk/ 

  

Christmas Craft Afternoon
Parents & Carers of children in ALL classes are warmly invited to join their child/ren in class for a fun

afternoon making Christmas items with their child/ren. 
We ask that parents/carers leave at 3pm prompt and wait for their child/ren in the playground as

usual, so we can effectively organise the end of the school day in a safe and orderly fashion. 
For planning and safeguarding purposes, staff need to know when to expect you in their class(es).

You are welcome to stay for the whole session or just one afternoon slot. 
You MUST specify when you wish to attend -we cannot allow parents/carers just showing up on

the day. Thank you for your support with this.

Please complete the form below to let us know if you will be attending:
https://forms.gle/FA9AxoWDU4zydXBw5

https://parentingsmart.place2be.org.uk/
https://parentingsmart.place2be.org.uk/
https://forms.gle/FA9AxoWDU4zydXBw5


School Reminders 
Christmas Play Dress rehearsal: Tuesday 10th December

Please ensure your child brings their outfit on this day.

 Christmas Parties: Thursday 19th December (Conkers & Oak Trees)
Please can we ask that food be brought in (on the day) as follows:

Conkers - to bring sweet items
Oak Trees - to bring savoury items.  

Acorns will have their own Christmas party on the morning of Wednesday 18th December.
Miss Cooke will organise the food for this. 

It will be non uniform/Christmas party clothes ALL day, across ALL classes on the day of your
child’s party.

The Christmas school lunch will also take place on Thursday 19th December.
 

Aladdin Pantomine: Wednesday 18th December
Children in Conkers and Oak Trees classes will be going to see the Aladdin pantomime show at

York Theatre Royal. The cost of the trip including transport, ticket and ice cream is £20 per child.
The payment deadline is 2nd December via ParentPay. Any problems with this, do get in touch.

Please also ensure you have given consent for your child to attend by clicking this link:
https://forms.gle/SY1HCRMuguGvDQKN8

Children should wear uniform as usual on this day and bring a packed lunch to school. 

Training days: Friday 20th December 2024 & Monday 6th January 2025
Please note the above dates will be training days. Children are not to attend.

School will reopen on Tuesday 7th January 2025. 

Leavening School are registered for the Asda Cashpot for Schools
scheme. An AMAZING £161 has already been raised so far!

Please help us get to our of target of £200. We only have between

now and November 30th to achieve this...

 If you use the Asda rewards app, please select our school and then 

(at no extra cost to you) every time you shop this month, 

Asda will donate to Leavening School. Thank you for your support.

Reminder that all children need warm coats in school for playtime!

Careers week: 13th January-24th January 2025
As part of our planned ‘Start Small, Dream Big’ career related learning curriculum next half term,

we are holding our annual Inspire/Aspire Fortnight. During this time, we would like to warmly
invite parents/carers and family members to share with our children the jobs they do or interesting

hobbies that they have. This can in person or via a pre-recorded video. Please sign up here:
https://forms.gle/mpRXgDGCZ763cfBM9

https://forms.gle/SY1HCRMuguGvDQKN8
https://forms.gle/mpRXgDGCZ763cfBM9


All children in Conkers learnt about road
safety awareness in PHSE last week. 

We were able to recount the important
message we need to remember when

crossing the road and would like to share
this with our grown ups...

The children had their first 'Rock Steady' lesson on Monday, led by
their rock band coach, Owen. Every child participated in this, in

groups of 9, throughout the morning. The first lesson involved getting
acquainted with their role/instrument in the band and learning about
these. They started to learn the piece of music and song that they will

be performing. The lessons were great fun and there was a buzz
around the whole school. We are looking forward to seeing how the

children progress in their role in the band and develop their
confidence in performing over the coming weeks.

Recent School Highlights

“Rock Steady was really fun. The teacher
was kind and helped us a lot if we were
struggling. The instruments were easy to
learn because the teacher showed us

what to do. He was very patient. I can’t
wait for the next Rock Steady session!”

Sophia, Year 5 says:



To find out what’s on in Ryedale 
and for further details of local Christmas events etc,
please visit  https://ryedale.mumbler.co.uk/events/

This week, the Conkers have enjoyed their first 'Rock
Steady' session. All the children took part and had a
fabulous time! We cannot wait to enjoy their
performances together!
Also, this week as part of our 'Ice Explorers' historical
theme (and tying in nicely with our 'Land Ahoy!' whole
school topic), we have learned about Ernest Shackleton
and his voyage to Antarctica. 
As part of our session, we learned about the artist Frances
Hatch and looked at her Antarctica portraits. Before she
visited Antarctica, Frances Hatch was very excited about
her trip. She started to 'see' the shape of the continent of
Antarctica all around her - on a breadboard and even in
tree bark! After studying the globe and maps to locate
Antarctica, we set off to 'make and locate' Antarctica
wherever we could! 
All children were thoroughly engaged and the
collaborative effort was really wonderful to behold!

Message from the Leavening Allotments & Gardens Team
This coming Saturday 30th November will see the planting of the orchard trees, as well as getting

some more bulbs planted AND moving the new greenhouse components up to the greenhouse site
ready for professional assembly in mid-December.

The idea with the orchard is that those people who sponsored the orchard trees at the Village Fete can
plant “their” tree on Saturday. Some people might need help to plant their sponsored tree. There are

30 trees to be planted, and it is very likely that not every tree’s sponsor will come.
 

Can you spare some time between 10.00am and noon on Saturday to help someone plant a tree? Or to
plant a tree yourself? Or to plant some bulbs? Possibly do some lifting and shifting of greenhouse

parts? Or just give out encouragement and buns?
 It would be really good to see as many people as possible getting involved with the orchard planting.
The orchard is something to be enjoyed for many years to come and it’ll be good to be able to say to

the grandkids a) this was a field when I was young and b), I helped to plant the orchard.
 

Saturday’s will likely be the last volunteering event of 2024, and someone did mention mince pies and
chocolates. So come along and lend a hand, or just eat the pies. Bring the family or a neighbour – it is

for all the village residents, and everyone is welcome. Bring gloves and a spade if possible!

Please note; school use the allotment and the communal area there a lot and so any help with
this would be benefitting to all children at school. Thanks for your support!

Conkers Highlights

https://ryedale.mumbler.co.uk/events/
https://ryedale.mumbler.co.uk/events/


Together We Can
FOLS CHRISTMAS EVENTS

We are very excited about our upcoming Christmas Movie Afternoon!
This will take place on Tuesday 17th December 3.15pm-5pm. 

Children in Conkers and Oak Trees class are invited to this event. The
cost is £5 per child, which will include a drink and a snack. 

The film choices will be: Home Alone (PG) or Arthur Christmas (U).
Once you have paid via ParentPay, you MUST use the link below in order

to give consent and to select the film choice for your child. PLEASE
COMPLETE ONE FORM PER CHILD.

https://forms.gle/Lzpz6mU7dbREsivM8 
Thanks for your support!

This will take place at Morrisons in Malton: Sat 7th Dec 10am-4pm. 
We are still very much in need of volunteers. If you are able to help with this,
we would be VERY GRATEFUL! This is a great opportunity for the school to

raise much needed funds and is also a lot of fun to take part in 🙂 Please let
the office or Mrs Jacques know if you can help by Monday 1st December.

 We would really appreciate all the help we can get. Thank you!

Christmas Movie Afternoon

Non-Uniform/Christmas Jumper/Dress Up Day
Thursday 5th December

Chi ld ren  a re  i n v i ted  to  wear  n o n - u n i f o r m / C h r i s t m a s  j u m p e r s  i n
e x c h a n g e  f o r  a  t o m b o l a  p r i z e  ( fo r  t he  Chr i s tmas  Fa i r ) .  P lease

br i ng  th i s  to  schoo l  on  the  morn ing  o f  the  5 th .  Thank  you .

Parent/Carer & Child Christmas Craft Afternoon
Thursday 5th December (1.30pm-3pm)

Parents & Carers of children in all classes are warmly invited to join their
child/ren in class for a fun craft afternoon. Please complete the form to

let us know if you will be attending:
https://forms.gle/ofHMBUcqyeC1n69K8

Christmas
Fair

Friday 6th December
3.15pm-5pm

Please do come and support this
fantastic event. There will be some

great stalls, with lots of food,
drink and much more! We look
forward to seeing you there!

Village Carol
Singing

Friday 6th December 
2.30pm-3.10pm

Starting on Main Street and
proceeding to The Rise then Dam Lane
before returning to school. Please do

support this event if you can and
spread the word!

Bag-Packing Fundraising Event

https://forms.gle/Lzpz6mU7dbREsivM8
https://forms.gle/Lzpz6mU7dbREsivM8
https://forms.gle/Lzpz6mU7dbREsivM8
https://forms.gle/Lzpz6mU7dbREsivM8
https://forms.gle/U7jysiUY5CHGH8tb6
https://forms.gle/U7jysiUY5CHGH8tb6
https://forms.gle/U7jysiUY5CHGH8tb6










We will have a tree at the festival that
has been decorated by all the children at

Leavening School.

The tree was very kindly donated to us by
Alison Gaskell and the team at

Burythorpe House Hotel. Thank you!










